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enquiries@ofsted.gov.uk
22 March 2012


Dear Sir/Madam,

I am writing to you on behalf of 4Children in response to the “Regulation of providers on the Early Years Register” consultation.
4Children is the national charity all about children and families. We have spearheaded a joined-up, integrated approach to children’s services and work with a wide range of partners around the country to ensure children and families have access to the services and support they need in their communities. We run Sure Start Children’s Centres as well as family and youth services across Britain. 
We develop, influence and shape national policy on all aspects of the lives of children, young people and families.  As the Government’s strategic partner for early years and childcare we have a crucial role in co-producing policy with the Department of Education and representing the sector’s views and experiences.  Our national campaigns, like Give Me Strength, change policy and practice and put the needs of children and families on the political and policy agenda.
We are pleased to see the proposals set out in this consultation – and welcome them largely without reservation. We agree that it is appropriate for providers to investigate minor matters that do not threaten children’s safety themselves – and welcome the time and resources this will allow Ofsted to spend elsewhere.
We also agree that no-notice inspections are appropriate for the sector, despite the problems engaging with parents that it entails. It would not be an appropriate use of time or resources if settings began preparing for inspections – as they surely would if notice was given. At the same time, weaker settings do not have time to disguise poor performance when no notice is provided; allowing inspectors to more easily spot any poor performances, and highlight them appropriately.

Further, the use of digital technology to communicate more effectively with parents and settings, and to make self-evaluation forms more accessible, is to be welcomed, as is the renewed emphasis on communicating as easily as possible with parents. We are pleased that Ofsted is taking the necessary steps to reach their intended audience, and ensuring that parents are as informed and prepared as they can be when choosing a setting for their children.
Many thanks for this opportunity to comment, please do get in contact if you would like any further information. Yours sincerely,

Sue Robb

Head of Early Years, 4Children
